
Next Meeting: 

Thursday, June 16, 2016  

6:30 Social                                

7:00 Meeting Start 

Rex Hospital speaker &  Library 

Book Sale 

Location: Temple Beth Or     

5315 Creedmoor Road            

Raleigh, NC 27612 

END OF YEAR! 

June 30th is     

almost here and that is the end 
of our Guild Year.  What a year it 

has been. 

If any Committee or Board   
Member has receipts to be      

reimbursed, please have them 

ready to turn in at the Guild 

meeting. 

You will need to get the receipts 

to a Board Member and have 

them sign a request for           

reimbursement form. 

Bring that signed request form, 

with the attached receipts, to the 

meeting and I will write you a 

check. 

Any receipts not turned in by 

the Guild meeting will not be 

reimbursed. 

Thank you with your help with 

closing our year end books.  If 

you have any questions, email 

me at lsuich@gmail.com 

Laura Suich 

 

From TO DO to DONE 

Two years ago I started meeting with Marsha Tolley and Roberta 

Miller-Haraway to learn about planning a Symposium.  They  

provided guidance, insight, and a handbook developed by Jane 

Hall which contained a time line.  What a TO DO list it was!  The 

list included securing a venue, signing teacher contracts, finding 
vendors, organizing a quilt show, providing publicity, and on and 

on.  And we did it together - from our first meeting in October 

2014 to June 2016. 

Thank you all so much for a successful Quilting with the Stars, 
NCQSI 2016 Symposium. 

And now it is DONE!  And done with great success!   

Only financial statements to prepare, reports to write, and final 

counts to total.   

Many thanks to the committee members that put in countless 
hours of meetings, conversations, and work.   

Many thanks to Guild members that sewed name tags, luggage 

tags, and volunteered at the event.   

Many thanks to all who attended, shared stories, and shined as 

STARS.   

I am grateful to get to know and share this time with so many 
great people over the two years and all I have to say is - Job Well 

Done! 

 

Sue Ann Jatko and Marsha Tolley, Symposium 2016 Co-Chairs 



President’s Message 

 
Dear Guild;  

 

Kim Zebrowski has the patience of Job.  How she has not managed to strangle me for tardiness is 

really a miracle!  Last month she recognized that my life was in a shambles due to a brief medical 

issue with my husband, who has now recovered nicely.  With aplomb, she wrote a fantastic ’Non-
President’s’ letter.  Today I received her very polite ‘final’ request that I submit this letter to her.  I 

don’t know why I find it so hard to write this letter each month, as there are always so many   

wonderful things going on in the Guild and the quilting community; especially this month!  

 

I know that we will receive a huge report  about Symposium next month, but let’s just go ahead 

and celebrate some of the highlights right away! 
 

 The feedback from Students was overwhelmingly positive.  They were thrilled with the 

class offerings, the campus, and the show.  We are so proud to have offered them the 

opportunity to preserve and perpetuate the art. 

 The feedback from the Public was outstanding.  They were so impressed with the     

quality of the works in the show, and with the variety of vendors available.  More than 

1000 members of the public visited the quilt show.  We certainly hope to see some of 

those people visiting with us soon! 

 Volunteers stepped up like never before to make the Capital Quilters Guild an amazing 

host organization.  We are grateful that those who served on the Symposium          

Committee were dedicated to their tasks, but the over-and-above efforts that came from 

member volunteers was deeply appreciated by the Committee!  Many hands definitely 

lightened the load, and we cannot thank you all enough for not just volunteering, but 

for also pitching in wherever you saw a need, and for staying longer than planned, just 
so we wouldn’t be left hanging. 

 

I had the pleasure of meeting a Mr. Joe Carloni and his wife, 

Millie, this afternoon.  You see, Mr. Carloni has been sold a 

raffle ticket for every, single raffle quilt that the Guild has had 

for several years now.  He tells me that a lady that walks her 
dog in the neighborhood “gets me every year”.  Somehow, I 

don’t think that Sue Hatch is going to skip him next year just 

because he won Celtic Solstice! 

 

I hope that the June guild meeting will bring with it a bounty 
of visitors who were inspired by the quilt show, and a Show & 

Tell of at least one thing from each and every class.  Yes, we 

even want to see the doodles from Jamie Wallen’s very      

popular classes.   We will also be hearing from Mike Dornan 

from Military Missions in Action (MMIA) on how the 18” star 

quilt auction will benefit our soldiers throughout the world. 
 

Thanks for trying to keep me on the straight and narrow Kim.  I promise, quite publicly now, that 

I will be more prompt in the upcoming guild year! 

A hui hou kākou (Until we meet again),  

Lanakila 

information@capitalquilters.org  

 



New Officers  

And 

 Committee 

Leaders 

Vice President -    

Christine Vitron 

Secretary -                

Alison McPherson 

Treasurer -  Judy Rains 

Member at Large -    

Bob & RaeAnne Lollar  

Communications      

Coordinators - Kim 

Zebrowski &   Sheila  

Talton  

Fund Raising            

Coordinator - vacant 

Library - Lori Adington 

& Sew ‘B’ It Bee 

Quilts For Kids - Alma 

Mellish &  Marie Grasso 

Social - vacant 

Katrina Morrocco 

Debra Ingold  

Cherie Brugler 
Bo Herman   

Lynne Farrow  

Hope Brown 

Sheryl Lucas   

Bridgit Jones  

Kim Zebrowski 

Both By-law changes were accepted 

Article VI.  Section 1 now reads like this 

Section 1.  The officers of the Guild shall be a President, Vice Presi-

dent, Secretary, Treasurer, Membership Chair, Communications Coor-

dinator, Teacher and Workshop Coordinator, Charity and Out-

reach Coordinator, Fund-Raising Coordinator, and two (2) Members-at

-Large.  These persons shall constitute the Executive Committee.  

 

Under Duties of Officers, this was added to the end. 

Section 10.  The Fund-Raising Coordinator shall be responsible, with 

the input and  approval of the     Executive Committee, for determin-

ing the fund-raising events in which the Guild will participate and 

shall coordinate volunteers from the membership.  The Fund-Raising 

Coordinator shall work with the President to book venues, contract 

with vendors, and make commitments to organizations and individu-

als outside of the Guild. 

 

Under ARTICLE XI.  FINANCES, Section 2.  Dues  

(2) The Executive Committee may, for extraordinary service to the 

Guild, grant an individual the status of Honorary Lifetime Mem-

ber.  Such an individual, upon submitting an annual membership 

form, may pay no dues and shall have all privileges and benefits of 

membership.  

(3)  Members who are either 18 years of age and under or 70 years of 

age and over may opt to pay a lower membership fee as set by the Ex-

ecutive Committee.  



Bee Keepers 

What is a bee? 

Some bees do charity work, 

some are a social time with 

show & tell, some are 

stitching and talking. 

 

At the May Guild meeting 

we matched up a fellow 

quilter with a bee.  Wouldn’t 

it be nice if everyone who 

wanted to be in a bee 

could? 

 

We are compiling a list of 

bees and would like the 

name of your bee, the con-

tact person for your bee, 

and where and when your 

bee meets. 

Jackie Iverson    

jacquy56@gmail.com  

Karen Schulz  

kwschulz4@gmail.com  

Block Party 

 

 

 
 

Thirty-five of the Purple Pansy 

blocks were turned in the month 

of May.  Our winners were Vera 

Beers and Christine Bissette. 

The block for the month is a 

very easy Flag Block. 

Thanks,  Barb and Carolyn 

biggsbarbara@yahoo.com      

rubyc@nc.rr.com 



Drawing Winners  

 

Millie Bozek  Mary Welbe 
Carolyn Ormond  Kim Smith 

Helga Spaeth  Sharon Lee 

Anne Allen 

Charity Groups 

Carolina Sew N Vac 

Lone Star Mercantile 
My Sewing Shoppe 

Thimble Pleasures 

Sew Taken Longarm Services 

Bernina World of Sewing 

Cary Quilting Company 

Guild  Library 

 

Next month will be an 

exciting month in the 

library! 

Bring your dollar bills 
for the library used 

book sale! 

Books will be two for a  

dollar!   

     

Happy reading and  sewing, Ginger.  

Sunshine & Shadows 

Please share any “member news” with me so I can 

send a note on behalf of the Guild - Happy news 

and sad news.  

loishmccoy@gmail.com  or 

919.266.1045 

Thanks!  Lois McCoy 



N.C. Lily Patches 

How many of you remember Jane Hall coming out to talk with us about the Guild’s origins in        

September?   

Do you remember seeing the Carolina Lily blocks that she and Roberta Miller-Haraway found that 

were made by the founding members of the Guild in 1978? 

This quilt was constructed and hand quilted by Kim Zebrowski as a way to preserve the Guild’s     

history. 

There are 2 labels, one on the back and the other that hangs with the quilt that explains why it was 

made. 

It was hanging at Symposium and will be hanging at our Guild Quilt Showing at the July meeting. 

15 of the blocks were made by founding members of the Guild and Laura Suich hand embroidered 

their names in the sashing below their block. 

The name of the quilt comes from the paper found with the blocks that identified the blocks by    

number and maker. 

The last block was made by Kim Zebrowski and represents the quilters that came before and the 

quilters who will come after us. 



Newsletter Ads: 

 

Do you have something quilt related 

to advertise or sell?  

 

Just email your ad to Kim Zebrowski 

at kimthez@aol.com and mail a 
check payable to Capital Quilters 

Guild .   

 

Please write “Newsletter Ad“ and the 

month(s)/year in the memo line.  

 

Capital Quilters Guild, PO Box 

20331, Raleigh, NC  27619 

 

Ads are due on Guild Meeting Night 

for the next month’s issue.  

$10—Classified        

$10—Business Card   

$20—Quarter Page   

$40—Half Page 

Membership  

If you paid for a membership directory please stop by the 

membership table to pick it up. 

The 2016-2017 Membership form is on the next page if you 

are ready to renew your membership. 

The July Newsletter will have the big reveal of upcoming 
Speakers and teachers. 

Thanks!        

Christine Vitron and Ginny Nugent 





Guild Meeting Dates 

Temple Beth Or 

5315 Creedmoor Road  

Raleigh, NC 27612 
Thursdays 

June 16 - Library Sale and Symposium 
Wrap-up 

July 21 - Guild Quilt Showing, Holiday 

Block Quilts, Block Party Quilts,      

President’s Challenge Innovative Quilts 

Upcoming Events  

Workshop Dates & Titles 

Highland United Methodist Church    

1901 Ridge Rd, Raleigh, NC 27607  

9 am—3:30 pm 

 

 

None planned in the near future 

 

Save these dates for our Guild Fall workshops 

 

October 21 & 22 

November 18 & 19 
Other Events 

June 21-Sept 6, Row By Row           

Experience 

www.rowbyrowexperience.com 

Quilt/Vendor Shows 

April 27-July 2, ArtQuilts Voices Page-Walker Arts & History Center Cary, NC  

June 17-18, Smoky Mountain Quilters of Tennessee, 36th Annual Quilt Show and Competition at 

The Knoxville Expo Center www.smokymtnquilters.com 

June 21-Sept 6, Row By Row Experience, http://www.rowbyrowexperience.com/start-here.htm 

July 24-25 The Quilting Expo, Jamil Shrine Center, 206 Jamil Road, Columbia, SC   

July 29-30, “Turning Twenty”, 20th Annual Quilt Show, Allegheny Quilters Guild, Sparta, NC     

http://www.alleghanyquiltersguild.com/ 

August 20 - Jenny Doan of Missouri Star Quilting will be in Jacksonville, NC                              

https://www.facebook.com/Carolina-Pine-Needle-Quilters-Guild-167150163377501/ 

August 26-27, 26th Annual Cruso Quilt Show, Cruso Friendship Club, Canton, NC  

August , Mountain Piecemakers, http://www.mountainpiecemakers.blogspot.com/ 

Sept 9-10, Wilkes County Quilters 18th Annual Show, Stone Center for Performing Arts, North 

Wilkeboro, NC http://www.wilkesquilters.org/ 

Sept 22-24 - “Smoky Mountain Splendor” Quilt show hosted by the Smoky Mountain Quilters Guild, 

at Western Carolina University www.smokymtnquilters.org 

Oct 15-16 The Village Quilters 20th Birthday Party and 2016 Quilt Show.  Loudon, TN 

www.villagequilters.com  

http://smokymtnquilters.org/
http://www.villagequilters.com/



